BOARD OF SELECTMEN

MINUTES

       Tuesday, December 9, 2003


Douglas F.Allan Meeting Room, SwamspcottTown Hall.

A meeting of the Board of Selectmen was held in the Douglas F.Allan Meeting Room, Swampscott Town Hall on Tuesday, December 9, 2003, 2003. Chairman Marc Paster opened the meeting at 7:30 p.m.

Attendance: Chairman Marc R. Paster, Vice-Chair Daniel R. Santanello, Selectmen Reid J.Cassidy, Paul E. Levenson and William Hyde, Sr. and Town Administrator, Andrew W. Maylor.

Open Session/ Public Meeting:

John Ryan from Breezway Farms Consulting spoke to a large crowd of supporters on behalf of 2004 Small Cities Grant application. Updating on the town’s plans for applying for a $800,000.00 grant with the town committing approximately $300,000.00 towards the project. Reinhardt and Associates the design firm for the project explained in detail the scope of work to be completed. Also in attendance showing their support for this project were 95 residents and Members of the Historical Committee.

Public Hearing:

The Board voted unanimously on a motion to open the pubic hearing on Classification of Real and Personal Property Tax made by Selectmen Cassidy and seconded by Selectmen Santanello. Chairman Paster asked if anyone in attendance wanted to speak. Mr. William Dimento was recognized and questioned the validity of the Public Hearing.Chairman Paster asked Town Administrator, Andrew Maylor if he felt the meeting met the requirements of the Tax Classification Hearing and the Open Meeting Law. Mr. Maylor said that he believed they did and the Public Hearing continued. Vera Harrington, Chair, Board of Assessors and Michael Tumulty, Assistant Assessor both spoke on the tax issues as it relates to residential factor. The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectmen Levenson and seconded by Selectmen Santanello to adapt the residential factor of 94.7982 (1.75shift). The Board voted unanimously on a motion to close Public Hearing by Selectmen Santanllo and seconded by Selectmen Cassidy.

The Board voted unanimously to approve a motion to open public meeting of the Traffic Study Committee regarding parking regulation changes made by Selectmen Cassidy and seconded by Selectmen Santanello. The following residents/ business owners and commuters all had a chance to speak with regard to the parking situation, Fran Smith, Marianne Mcgrath, Steve Turner, Cliff Charney, Nancy Clemen and Michael Patriarcha from the TrafficStudy Committee Board. The Board voted on a motion by Selectmen Levenson and seconded by Selectmen Cassidy with Selectmen Santanello opposed to the following changes.  Four spaces temporarily on Railroad Avenue at Burrill on the non-business side with a 60-90day review. Recreation sticker parking at the site of Carpenter Costin Co, 233 Burrill Street.    The Traffic Study will review changes and report to the Board of Selectmen at a future Public Hearing. The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectmen Levenson and seconded by Selectmen Cassidy to close public meeting.

The Board voted unanimously to approve a motion by Selectmen Santanello and seconded by Selectmen Cassidy to open Public Meeting on a request to add streetlight to pole#2 on Alden Road. Abutters were notified and there were no parties present on request. The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectmen Cassidy and Seconded by Selectmen Santanello to approve this request. The board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectmen Santanello and seconded by Selectmen Cassidy to close Public Meeting.  
Votes of the Board:

The Board voted unanimously to approve a motion by Selectmen Cassidy and seconded by Selectmen Levenson to approve Overhanging Sign for Fiory’s Market, Essex Street location.

 The Board voted unanimously to approve a motion by Selectmen Santanello and seconded by Selectmen Cassidy to approve Overhanging Sign for Fiory’s Market, Burrill street location.

The Board voted unanimously to approve a motion by Selectmen Cassidy and seconded by Selectmen Santanello to approve meeting minutes from September 23, 2003 meeting.

The Board voted unanimously to approve a motion made by Selectmen levenson and seconded by Selectmen Santanello to approve meeting minutes from October 7, 2003 meeting.

Town Administrators Report:

Andrew Maylor spoke on the initial meeting for newly formed Rails to Trails Implementation Committee which will be held on December 16, 2003.

The process of interviewing for the position’s of a DPW Director and Health Director have been started with applicants for both position being impressive. 

Budget package was submitted to all Department Heads and Committee’s.
Selectmen’s Time:

Selectmen Hyde commented on a great job the DPW Department had done in regards to the recent snowstorm.

Selectmen Levenson passed his time.

Selectmen Cassidy congratulated the Swampscott High Football Team.

Selectmen Santanello gave an update on Veterans Memorial drive that has so far raised $22,000.00 for the replacement of the memorial which should be done by Memorial Day 2004.

Selectmen Paster reminded everyone about the Holiday Parade to be held on December 13, 2003 at 5p.m. and reminded residents to support local merchants throughout the holiday season.

The Board voted on a motion by Selectmen Levenson and seconded by Selectmen Cassidy to adjourn meeting at 9:45P.M.

Attest:

Maureen Gilhooley

Administrative Assistant

